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(1) The entity may require that an 
appeal be filed within 60 days of the de-
nial of an individual’s application. 

(2) The process shall include an op-
portunity to be heard and to present 
information and arguments, separation 
of functions (i.e., a decision by a person 
not involved with the initial decision 
to deny eligibility), and written notifi-
cation of the decision, and the reasons 
for it. 

(3) The entity is not required to pro-
vide paratransit service to the indi-
vidual pending the determination on 
appeal. However, if the entity has not 
made a decision within 30 days of the 
completion of the appeal process, the 
entity shall provide paratransit service 
from that time until and unless a deci-
sion to deny the appeal is issued. 

(h) The entity may establish an ad-
ministrative process to suspend, for a 
reasonable period of time, the provi-
sion of complementary paratransit 
service to ADA eligible individuals who 
establish a pattern or practice of miss-
ing scheduled trips. 

(1) Trips missed by the individual for 
reasons beyond his or her control (in-
cluding, but not limited to, trips which 
are missed due to operator error) shall 
not be a basis for determining that 
such a pattern or practice exists. 

(2) Before suspending service, the en-
tity shall take the following steps: 

(i) Notify the individual in writing 
that the entity proposes to suspend 
service, citing with specificity the 
basis of the proposed suspension and 
setting forth the proposed sanction. 

(ii) Provide the individual an oppor-
tunity to be heard and to present infor-
mation and arguments; 

(iii) Provide the individual with writ-
ten notification of the decision and the 
reasons for it. 

(3) The appeals process of paragraph 
(g) of this section is available to an in-
dividual on whom sanctions have been 
imposed under this paragraph. The 
sanction is stayed pending the outcome 
of the appeal. 

(i) In applications for ADA para-
transit eligibility, the entity may re-
quire the applicant to indicate whether 
or not he or she travels with a personal 
care attendant. 

§ 37.127 Complementary paratransit 
service for visitors. 

(a) Each public entity required to 
provide complementary paratransit 
service under § 37.121 of this part shall 
make the service available to visitors 
as provided in this section. 

(b) For purposes of this section, a vis-
itor is an individual with disabilities 
who does not reside in the jurisdic-
tion(s) served by the public entity or 
other entities with which the public 
entity provides coordinated com-
plementary paratransit service within 
a region. 

(c) Each public entity shall treat as 
eligible for its complementary para-
transit service all visitors who present 
documentation that they are ADA 
paratransit eligible, under the criteria 
of § 37.125 of this part, in the jurisdic-
tion in which they reside. 

(d) With respect to visitors with dis-
abilities who do not present such docu-
mentation, the public entity may re-
quire the documentation of the individ-
ual’s place of residence and, if the indi-
vidual’s disability is not apparent, of 
his or her disability. The entity shall 
provide paratransit service to individ-
uals with disabilities who qualify as 
visitors under paragraph (b) of this sec-
tion. The entity shall accept a certifi-
cation by such individuals that they 
are unable to use fixed route transit. 

(e) A public entity shall make the 
service to a visitor required by this 
section available for any combination 
of 21 days during any 365-day period be-
ginning with the visitor’s first use of 
the service during such 365-day period. 
In no case shall the public entity re-
quire a visitor to apply for or receive 
eligibility certification from the public 
entity before receiving the service re-
quired by this section. 

[56 FR 45621, Sept. 6, 1991, as amended at 61 
FR 25416, May 21, 1996] 

§ 37.129 Types of service. 
(a) Except as provided in this section, 

complementary paratransit service for 
ADA paratransit eligible persons shall 
be origin-to-destination service. 

(b) Complementary paratransit serv-
ice for ADA paratransit eligible per-
sons described in § 37.123(e)(2) of this 
part may also be provided by on-call 
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bus service or paratransit feeder serv-
ice to an accessible fixed route, where 
such service enables the individual to 
use the fixed route bus system for his 
or her trip. 

(c) Complementary paratransit serv-
ice for ADA eligible persons described 
in § 37.123(e)(3) of this part also may be 
provided by paratransit feeder service 
to and/or from an accessible fixed 
route. 

§ 37.131 Service criteria for com-
plementary paratransit. 

The following service criteria apply 
to complementary paratransit required 
by § 37.121 of this part. 

(a) Service Area—(1) Bus. (i) The enti-
ty shall provide complementary para-
transit service to origins and destina-
tions within corridors with a width of 
three-fourths of a mile on each side of 
each fixed route. The corridor shall in-
clude an area with a three-fourths of a 
mile radius at the ends of each fixed 
route. 

(ii) Within the core service area, the 
entity also shall provide service to 
small areas not inside any of the cor-
ridors but which are surrounded by cor-
ridors. 

(iii) Outside the core service area, 
the entity may designate corridors 
with widths from three-fourths of a 
mile up to one and one half miles on 
each side of a fixed route, based on 
local circumstances. 

(iv) For purposes of this paragraph, 
the core service area is that area in 
which corridors with a width of three- 
fourths of a mile on each side of each 
fixed route merge together such that, 
with few and small exceptions, all ori-
gins and destinations within the area 
would be served. 

(2) Rail. (i) For rail systems, the serv-
ice area shall consist of a circle with a 
radius of 3⁄4 of a mile around each sta-
tion. 

(ii) At end stations and other sta-
tions in outlying areas, the entity may 
designate circles with radii of up to 11⁄2 
miles as part of its service area, based 
on local circumstances. 

(3) Jurisdictional boundaries. Notwith-
standing any other provision of this 
paragraph, an entity is not required to 
provide paratransit service in an area 
outside the boundaries of the jurisdic-

tion(s) in which it operates, if the enti-
ty does not have legal authority to op-
erate in that area. The entity shall 
take all practicable steps to provide 
paratransit service to any part of its 
service area. 

(b) Response time. The entity shall 
schedule and provide paratransit serv-
ice to any ADA paratransit eligible 
person at any requested time on a par-
ticular day in response to a request for 
service made the previous day. Res-
ervations may be taken by reservation 
agents or by mechanical means. 

(1) The entity shall make reservation 
service available during at least all 
normal business hours of the entity’s 
administrative offices, as well as dur-
ing times, comparable to normal busi-
ness hours, on a day when the entity’s 
offices are not open before a service 
day. 

(2) The entity may negotiate pickup 
times with the individual, but the enti-
ty shall not require an ADA para-
transit eligible individual to schedule a 
trip to begin more than one hour before 
or after the individual’s desired depar-
ture time. 

(3) The entity may use real-time 
scheduling in providing complemen-
tary paratransit service. 

(4) The entity may permit advance 
reservations to be made up to 14 days 
in advance of an ADA paratransit eligi-
ble individual’s desired trips. When an 
entity proposes to change its reserva-
tions system, it shall comply with the 
public participation requirements 
equivalent to those of § 37.137 (b) and 
(c). 

(c) Fares. The fare for a trip charged 
to an ADA paratransit eligible user of 
the complementary paratransit service 
shall not exceed twice the fare that 
would be charged to an individual pay-
ing full fare (i.e., without regard to dis-
counts) for a trip of similar length, at 
a similar time of day, on the entity’s 
fixed route system. 

(1) In calculating the full fare that 
would be paid by an individual using 
the fixed route system, the entity may 
include transfer and premium charges 
applicable to a trip of similar length, 
at a similar time of day, on the fixed 
route system. 

VerDate Mar<15>2010 10:00 Dec 22, 2010 Jkt 220212 PO 00000 Frm 00437 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Y:\SGML\220212.XXX 220212jd
jo

ne
s 

on
 D

S
K

8K
Y

B
LC

1P
R

O
D

 w
ith

 C
F

R


		Superintendent of Documents
	2014-08-25T14:45:23-0400
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




